## Wellman-Union ISD School Health Advisory Committee (SHAC) January 30, 2020 3:00 Minutes

Members in attendance: David Foote, Ben Prowell, Bridget Brown, Amber Yates, Lyndi Boone, Brian Sepkawitz, Penny Crowley, Madison White, and Susanna Remple

Mrs. Brown welcomed everyone and reviewed the minutes from previous meeting.

Mrs. Yates updated the committee about completing hearing and vision screenings. She also informed the committee that we were audited on shot records and everything was good. She has began spinal screenings but has a few more to complete. She will schedule CPR for the Seniors as well as the girl and boy talks for  $4^{th}$  and  $5^{th}$  grade.

Stop the Bleed training for 7<sup>th</sup> thru 12<sup>th</sup> grade is mandatory according to HB3. Mrs. Yates has a video and then students will complete hands on part in the classrooms. Mrs. Yates will schedule that with Mr. Prowell on when to complete this training.

Mr. Foote updated the committee on the safety grant that the school has submitted to add additional cameras, walkie talkies, and door ajar alarms. We discussed that we will need coaches and after school activities to be scheduled with Coach Chase on when he needs to set the doors to be open.

Coach Boone shared the idea of having a color run for all of elementary and using silly string throughout the race. We will invite parents to join them with the color run.

Coach Boone brought up that she will be completing the fitness gram after Spring Break. Amber is ordering new scales for the nurses office.

Jump Rope for Heart kicks off on February 5<sup>th</sup> for elementary for 5 weeks.

PreK and Kinder will be a part of the Young Athletes Program in Tahoka on April 17th.

The next SHAC meeting is scheduled on April 29<sup>th</sup> at 3:00pm.

Meeting adjourned at 3:45